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CODES OF PRACTICE ON THE CLOSED SHOP AND PICKETING m s

Thank you for covying to me your minute of 22nd October to the Prime Minister
covering revised texts of these Codes.

My officials have passed to yours copies of the comments made by the police
organisations on the earlier draft of the Code on Picketing. On the whole they have
given it a general welcome. As your summary indicates, the most significant comment
by the Association of Chief Police Officers expressed unease at the reference to six
pickets. Chief officers are not just concerned at anything which might fetter the
discretion to decide the appropriate number of pickets in each casej they are anxious
that the figure might assume a degree of significance without regard for the circumstar
of the particular dispute.

Nevertheless, while they would have preferred not to see six or any other specific
number in the Code, I do not think chief officers willvigorously oppose it. I am sure
they fully recognise the Government's commitment to limiting excessive numbers on
picket lines. And they will welcome the extent to which the amendments you are
proposing to mzke to this section of the Code help to emphasise the unfettered nature
of police discretion.

For my part I am content with the revised drafts you have circulated.

I am copying this letter te the other recipients of your minute.
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The Rt. Hon. James Prior, M.P.









